Mrs. Silas Tucker, Park Motel, Kerrville, Texas.

Dear Mrs. Tucker:

In reply to your letter of
January 6, please be advised that the last letter
Mr. Carter received from Amon Junior was dated
October 10 and arrived January 10; however, others
who are next-of-kin have received letters from
Oflag 64 dated as late as December 10, and apparently
they are all getting along as well as they can and
while the mail and personal packages were not received for quite some time, these latest letters
indicate that they are receiving them now and hope
that they will continue to arrive. In all probability their transportation fascilities have been
disrupted considerably, and we must not expect to
hear with any degree of regularity. Meanwhile, I
hope that you have heard from your nephow by now.

With best wishes, I am

Yours very truly,

Secy. to A. G. Carter.